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To Whom It May Concern,

| am writing to you today to address a situation that has recently been brought to my attention. The
matter involves a resident of the Watterson Heights Neighborhood, located between the intersection of
Watterson Trail and Nachand Lane. About a month ago I received a phone call from Scott Spence who
lives at 7700 Roswell Way. During the call Scott explained that a complaint had been made to Metro
Government about a fence he had installed surrounding his property and that his fence installation had
violated a code. I was quite surprised to hear this information since after the installation of the fence
both my wife and I had remarked how nice and atiractive the fence was.

The fence has enhanced the property and appears to be no obstruction of viewing for any vehicles
traveling on Nachand Lane or any vehicles entering onto Nachand Lane from Roswell Way. As
President of the Watterson Heights Neighborhood Association the topic of Scott Spence's fence was
brought up at our recent General Body Meeting on November 14, 2017. The General Body was asked
if their were any objections or concerns about the fence or its location on the property. The response
was much like mine that the fence had enhanced the property and caused no problems with traffic
safety or any other public concern. There were no objections stated by the members of the General
Body nor the Executive Board. At this point I am appealing that the opinions of the residents of our
Neighborhood be considered when making any decisions concerning Mr Spence's fence.

I thank you for your time and I hope that you will consider the opinions of the residents of our
Neighborhood. If you have any questions concerning this matter [ may be reached by phone at 502
235-8777 or by email at lymanhuni49(@yahoo.com .

Respectfully,

o

Lymian Hunt
President
Watterson Heights Neighborhood Association




